
 

Sentinel Newsletter           
It’s the little things that make the “BIG” difference. 
 

GENERAL BOARD MEETING 
Monday, May 21, 2018 @ 7:30 PM 

The Mighty St. Peter’s Lutheran Church — 224-04 147 Avenue, Springfield Gardens, NY 11413 
 

AGENDA 

1. Community Time 
2. Meeting Called to Order  
3. Pledge of Allegiance 
4. Welcome & Introduction of NEW Members: Andy Laine & Nantasha Williams 
5. Public Speaking Time 
6. Elected Officials — Welcome 
7. Chairman’s Report — Clive Williams  
8. District Manager’s Remarks — Mark McMillan 
9. NYPD Report — Inspector Jeffery Schiff, Commanding Officer, 105 Precinct 
10. Roll Call 
11. Approve Minutes — April 2018 
12. “Local Law 30” - Gas Shutoff Valve Installations — Presentation, by National Grid  

13. Committee Reports 
14. Adjournment 

M
a

y 21, 2018 

Liquor License Reviewed  

Rollin Green of Bellerose, Bellerose (Renewal) 

June Committee Meetings @ QCB13 Board Office 
 Public Safety 6.6.18 @ 7:00 pm 
 Seniors (SSSSNC) 6.7.18 @ 7:00 pm  
 Land Use 6.11.18 @ 7:30 pm 
 Youth and Education 6.12.18 @ 7:30 pm  
 Economic Development 6.13.18 @ 7:00 pm  
 Parks and Environment 6.19.18 @ 7:30 pm 
 Health 6.21.18 @ 7:00 pm 
 Transportation Not Scheduled  

NEXT GENERAL BOARD MEETING, Monday, June 25, 2018  
Bellerose Assembly of God   240-15 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 







On a number of occasions, I have taken a group of friends and family a couple of hours  
upstate to a place called Mountainville, for a hike. What is nice about the drive up is the slow 
melting away of the cityscape – first though winding suburban roads of Westchester County – and 
finally, after crossing the mighty Hudson River on the Tappan Zee Bridge, entering the beautiful  
topography of New York State.  

Approaching our destination on I-87, the feeling of being in the mountains begins. Large  
masses of rock dwarf the caravans of cars, buses and trucks going north and south. Inclines in this 
area can no longer be called hills. Exiting off of the interstate, we take a county road – aka “Blue  
Highway” – to reach the point where our vehicles will be parked. The cutout in the road is  
adjacent to a beautiful house with enough land around it for a football field. In the distance  
behind the house are mountains creating a picturesque image as we begin our hike. 

 The requirements for the day are: boots, lunch and water carried in a backpack. It is advised 
that you wear long sleeves and a hat. We cross the road and enter a meadow composed of tall 
grass, wild flowers, a single tree full and round with leaves. One feels as if they are in a movie, as 
any sign of man-made life rapidly vanishes behind. The energy of nature takes over as a feeling of 
euphoria emerges. The group is laughing, smiling and absorbing the natural beauty we are  
surrounded by. The trail is leading us to what appears to be a forest – all trees. 

We are finally at the hill. We are too close to see the top but the trail markers will lead the way. 
This is a single-file trail so I lead the way. If you lose the trail you could literally be lost for hours; and 
there is no one to call to get you back. There are over 2700 acres with some trails that go  
20 miles… 

As we start to climb the conversation stops. The hill becomes steep and the trail meanders to 
and fro. There are parts of the trail where you are on the cusp of a cliff where one wrong step will 
have you tumbling hundreds of feet. After 30 minutes the complaining begins: How much longer 
before we get to the top? This is so steep; it is too hard; I want to go back down. This isn’t fun  
anymore. After another 20 minutes or so, the complaining turns to anger as each person comes 
face-to-face with their level of fitness. We rest more frequently. We slow the pace. I can feel the 
anxiety of some who now regret coming on this adventure. 

It’s Supposed to be Hard 



CONTACT US  
718.464.9700 

Mark McMillan, District Manager, mmcmillan@qcb13.org 
Maxine Brannon, Community Coordinator, mbrannon@qcb13.org 

Corey Ince, Community Associate, cince@qcb13.org 

We finally reach a level part where a railroad track lies. This lone track goes as far as the eye 
can see in each direction. We pause again, sipping water. I caution everyone not to gulp all of 
their water so fast; the hike is far from over and it could lead to cramping. Some listen, others do 
not. 

After resting, we cross the tracks and start walking uphill again. Many have gotten their second 
wind. Everyone is impatient to get to the top. Because of the effort already undertaken, the hill 
seems even more steep. Yet, everyone knows they have committed fully to the experience. They 
could turn around and go back down, but they could get lost. They also don’t know what peril  
exists for a solo hiker.  

We continue to climb. There is silence except for the ruffling leaves and the sounds of condors  
overhead. Now I know we are approaching the summit. The height of the trees is getting lower. 
The sky is suddenly available to see. We take a couple of curves and the tree line is gone – just 
rock. We jump over a small gap and we are at the top. A collective gasp from all as the whole 
horizon can be seen in every direction. We are about 1700 feet up. Now it is time for lunch.  

(…to be continued) 5.21.18 

Mark McMillan, District Manager 



By: Maxine Brannon 



 

Smell Gas. Act Fast. 

1. Smell — Natural gas smells like rotten eggs. 

2. Gas — If the gas is in the air, a spark can cause and 
explosion. Don’t light a match, smoke, flip a switch, 
ring a doorbell, or touch any electrical appliances, 
including phones. 

3. Run — If you suspect a gas leak, get everyone out 
immediately.  

4. Call — When you’re safe, call 911, Con Edison 
(800.75.CONED), or National Grid (718.643.4050). 

 

Don’t assume someone else has already called.  

You can report leaks anonymously. 

conEd.com/gassafety  



 

SPRING 2018 — DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION STREET REPAVING  

ON STREET FROM TO  

      
250 Street Union Turnpike Elkmont Avenue 

Shiloh Avenue  249 Street Little Neck Parkway 
246 Street Union Turnpike Hillside Avenue 
85 Road 241 Street Cross Island Pkwy S/R S/B 

86 Avenue Cross Island Pkwy S/R S/B 239 Street 
84 Road Hillside Avenue Cross Island Pkwy S/R S/B 

Linden Boulevard 225 Street 235 Street (Cross Island Pkwy) 
120 Avenue 232 Street 223 Street 
117 Road Springfield Boulevard 219 Street 
223 Street Linden Boulevard 120 Avenue 
231 Street Linden Boulevard 120 Avenue 
231 Street Linden Boulevard 115 Avenue 
219 Street Linden Boulevard 119 Avenue 
91 Avenue Hollis Court Boulevard Springfield Boulevard 
212 Place 91 Avenue Jamaica Avenue 
94 Avenue Hollis Courtt Boulevard 214 Place 
92 Avenue 212 Place Springfield Boulevard 
214 Street 93 Avenue Jamaica Avenue 
211 Place Dead End  99 Avenue 

Bellaire Place 104 Avenue 100 Avenue 
209 Street 99 Avenue Dead End 
212 Street Hollis Avenue 99 Avenue 

Hollis Avenue 212 Street 208 Street 
120 Avenue 238 Street 232 Street 
119 Avenue Springfield Boulevard 223 Street 



City Council members from Queens disappointed in lack of  
property tax rebate in 2019 city budget 

Qns.com., Wednesday, May 2, 2018               By: Ryan Kelley  

 

With the announcement of Mayor Bill de 
Blasio’s fiscal year 2019 executive budget  
proposal on April 26, many City Council  
members from Queens were left wondering if 
their constituents would ever catch a break. 
A tax break, that is. 
The $89 billion city budget — which is $3.82  
billion higher than the budget adopted last 
year — does not include the City Council’s 
plan to give a property tax rebate to  
middle-class homeowners. Proposed by  
Speaker Corey Johnson in response to the 
mayor’s preliminary budget plan on April 11, 
the rebate would give $400 back to  
homeowners who earn less than $150,000.  
In a statement released the day after de 
Blasio’s announcement, Councilman Robert 
Holden said that the budget is not what he 
had hoped for. 
“Considering that this is the largest budget 

we’ve ever seen, it would have been nice to consider  
offering a small refund to those that own homes across the city,” Holden said. “I would have liked to see 
property tax reform addressed in this budget, because there continues to be undue strain on the middle 
class.” 

Holden’s District 30 covers Maspeth, Middle Village, Glendale and parts 
of Ridgewoodand Woodhaven, where 44 percent of housing units are owner occupied and the combined 
average household income is approximately $78,000, according to the Department of City Planning. 

During his April 26 announcement, de Blasio responded to a question about the property tax rebate 
proposal by saying that nothing is final yet. 

“Look, we look to the Council’s budget response,” de Blasio said. “We thought there were some things 
we could address but a number of things were very substantial and we’d have to see what was possible 
going forward.” 

While negotiations between the Council and the Mayor’s Office will determine the budget’s final  
contents by the July 1 deadline, Johnson and other Council members like Holden have already made their 
positions clear. 

In a joint statement between Johnson and Councilman Daniel Dromm, who represents District 25 in 
Queens and is the Council’s finance chair, the pair expressed disappointment that some of their initiatives 
were left out, but hope that extra revenue expected in fiscal year 2018 will work to their benefit. 

“The Council will continue to advocate for our priorities throughout budget negotiations and we plan to 
do so in a collaborative and transparent budget process,” the statement said. “We urge the administration 
to fund the Council’s priorities for the good of our neighbors and our city.” 

Much of the Council’s frustration over property taxes stems from an ongoing lawsuit filed against the 
city by Tax Equity Now New York, a coalition of real estate stakeholders and civil rights activists. 
The research performed by the coalition alleges that the city’s property tax system is discriminatory against 
neighborhoods that have a high number of minority residents, and more valuable properties are taxed at 
a lower rate than less valuable properties. 

In a joint statement from Councilmen Justin Brannan, Steven Matteo, Joseph Borelli, Paul Vallone, Barry 
Grodenchik and Mark Gjonaj on April 30, they made reference to the inequalities of the system and made 
a much more pointed demand for their constituents. 

“I know we speak for just about every property owner in the five boroughs when we say, ‘C’mon man, 
give us a break!’” the statement said. 

Photo: Benjamin Kanter/Mayoral Photo Office. 
New York City Mayor Bill de Blasio announces his Fiscal Year 2019  
Executive Budget in the Blue Room at City Hall on Thursday, 







NYPD rolls out NCOs in the 105th Precinct 
Brass says community’s trust and involvement are key to crimefighting  

Qchron.com., Thursday May 3, 2018                By: Michael Gannon 

 

Officer Christopher Kissane of the 105th Precinct was addressing the crowd Monday night after being introduced 
as one of the precinct’s new Neighborhood Coordination Officers. 

“For this to work, we need to have dialogue,” he said. “We want to be problem solvers.” 
The setting was the auditorium at the Queens High School of Teaching, Liberal Arts and the Sciences in Bellerose, 

where Kissane and everyone else in the room who earns an NYPD paycheck was preaching to an enthusiastic choir 
of about 400 residents. 

The NCO program — chief architect Commissioner James O’Neill — is a relatively new take on community policing 
in which precincts are divided up into sectors with the same officers working in the same sectors every day. The aim is 
to build a relationship of trust and cooperation between the officers and the community members they serve. 

The 105th is one of the last precincts in Queens to begin the program. Assistant Chief Fausto Pichardo, executive 
officer of the NYPD’s Patrol Services Bureau, said all precincts in the city will roll out the program by the end of the 
year. 

Pichardo first pointed to record lows in several major crimes in recent years, and a promising start to 2018. He said 
the community aspect that the NCO program is trying to foster has played a vital role. 

“Don’t believe for a minute that this reduction in crime was the NYPD working alone,” Pichardo said. “It is a city 
working together. ... But we can always do better. One murder, one robbery, one burglary, one [stolen car] — each 
one has a victim.” 

Under the program, each of five sectors in the 105th Precinct has two NCO officers, plus a roster of steady sector 
officers and response officers. Sgt. John Collins has been selected by Inspector Jeffrey Schiff, commanding officer of 
the 105th, to supervise the NCO unit. 

“I had a lot of applications,” Schiff said. “These officers are the best of the best of the best, the cream of the crop.” 
The chief also engaged in a lengthy question-and-answer session with members of the public. 
Each NCO has attended the criminal investigation training course mandated for all NYPD detectives. Each has  

undergone a five-day training program on how to utilize the right resources in the department and the community to 
assist each other. 

“First and foremost, they are crime fighters,” Pichardo said. 
But all have also undergone a four-day course in mediation and dispute resolution given by the New York Peace 

Institute. 
“Some problems you don’t need to solve with an arrest or a summons,” he said. 
Pichardo said it can be compared to the old Community Police on Patrol program, which he said was limited  

because a precinct of 150 or 200 officers might only have 8 to 12 on CPOP. 
Then came the explosion of crime in the 1990s, and a shift to Operation Impact, when rookies from the academy 

were flooded into high-crime areas. 
“Did it reduce crime? Yes,” Pichardo said. “But we lost something ... An officer answered a 911 call, and then what 

did he do? Answer another 911 call. And then? Answer another 911 call.” 
“If you live in Sector Adam and an officer responds to your home, where will he be tomorrow? Sector Adam. Where 

will he be next week? Sector Adam. Next month? Sector Adam.” 
He said people now will get to know their NCOs and sector officers. 
“After the meeting, get their business cards,” he said. “Get their emails. They have department-issue smartphones.” 
The NCO officers will be tasked with taking about two hours on every shift not responding to radio calls, but  

reaching out to civic groups, businesses, clergy and church groups and others, all in the interest of handling  
community issues before they get out of control. 

“No problem is too small,” said NCO Darnell Gating, who will take charge of Sector Charlie with his partner, Officer 
Jennifer Candela. 
Information on each sector’s NCOs, their contact information and schedules for future sector community meetings 
will be available online at buildtheblock.nyc or on the NYPD’s website at nyc.gov/site/nypd. 
Laurelton resident Bess DeBetham, also a member of Community Board 13, gave the NCO program and Monday’s 
meeting the highest grades. 

“I’ve been wanting something like this for years,” she said. “If I could jump and click my heels, I would.” 
Schiff and Pichardo afterward said the turnout of residents and business owners alone qualified the meeting as a 

success. 
“Look at the size of the crowd,” Schiff said, with few empty seats in an auditorium that holds 421. 
Pichardo, who has presented the NYPD’s NCO sales pitch at a number of precincts, pointed to the fact that he 

eventually had to truncate the official question-and-answer session — he stayed after the meeting and spoke with 
many in the crowd — after extending it a few times in the interest of allowing the meeting to end anywhere near on 
schedule. 
“That’s something I haven’t had to do in some places,” he said. 



Tourism industry producing thousands of jobs 
for Queens, but report warns of challenges 

Queens Courier|May 10, 2018  By: Jenna Bagcal  

Tourism continues to be a big boon for Queens’ economy, 
according to a new report released on Monday. 

In Destination New York, a report published on May 7 by 
the Center for an Urban Future (CUF), it is estimated that New 
York City tourism has created thousands of jobs in Queens, 
while also benefiting Queens residents who work in other  
boroughs. 

According to the report, the borough is home to 3,272 
“accommodations jobs,” which is up from 2,396 in the year 
2000. This represents a 37 percent increase over the last two 
decades. 

The Association for a Better New York (ABNY) and Times 
Square Alliance funded the report, and found that the  
increase in tourism is linked to growth across multiple  
industries, including cultural attractions, restaurants, bars and 
shops. The number of Queens residents who work in bars and 
restaurants  increased by 88 percent over the last 20 years. In 
2016, Queens establishments employed 45,276 people, which 
grew from just 24,033 in 2000. 

The benefits of tourism not only affect the borough as a 
whole, but also affect the individual neighborhoods within 
Queens. The CUF report said that that in Jackson 
Heights and Elmhurst, tourists are responsible for 12 percent of 
all spending in electronics stores and 10 percent of spending 
in discount stores. In total, tourists account for 6 percent of all 
total spending in those neighborhoods, which equals more 
than $23 million annually. 

CUF reports that benefits expand beyond individuals who 
work in Queens. There are 14,750 Queens residents working in 
the accommodations or hospitality sector, which is  
significantly more than any other borough. Second is Brooklyn, 
which boasts 10,986 hotel workers; third is Manhattan which 
has 8,324; the Bronx is fourth with 6,881; and Staten Island 
comes in last with just 1,819 hotel workers. The average em-
ployee in this industry earns about $62,000 a year. 

The report goes on to say that though the tourism boom 
has positively impacted New York City’s economy as a whole, 
new challenges in the tourism industry could cause a job  
decline in the future. Some of these challenges include the 
strengthening dollar and growing negative perceptions of the 
United States, to capacity problems at the city’s airports. 

The study also finds that New York has never adequately 
planned for a city 
with 60 million 
tourists a year, or 
made sufficient 
investments in its 
tourism infrastruc-
ture to sustain that 
amount of annual 
visitors. 





Pols, residents rip school gun violence 
Elected officals rally with North Shore Towers activist organization 

Qchron.com| Thursday, May 17, 2018            By: Neglah Sharma 

Amid the nationwide debate over what measures 
should be taken to protect schools from gun  
violence, residents of North Shore Towers and  
Country Club in Floral Park let their voice be heard. 
Borough President Melinda Katz, mother to a 7- and 
10-year-old, expressed her staunch disapproval of 
easy access to firearms at a rally last Saturday  
organized by the North Shore Towers Political Action 
Committee. 
“It leaves a mom and a dad and whoever is taking 
care of those children to figure out how to have 
those conversations as we move forward,” Katz 
said. “And I think the conversations are valid and 

frank. And as loud as the TV images are, we have to be louder in our opposition.” 
While conversations may begin at home, Assemblyman Ed Braunstein  

(D-Bayside) agreed with the rally’s antigun rhetoric, and he believes that it is the 
federal government’s job to enact stronger gun control to protect children and 
families. 

“As mass shootings and school violence continue to rise in the United States, it 
is not enough to simply offer our thoughts and prayers,” said Braunstein, a parent 
to two sons who will soon be joining public school. 

The assemblyman argued that even if sales of certain weapons are banned 
in New York, people can simply drive down to a different state to purchase them, 
or high-capacity magazines. 

“We need to put pressure on our lawmakers at the federal government, 
there’s no reason in my mind why anyone needs to have an automatic assault 
weapon,” Braunstein said. “What we need to do is change the mindset, and 
drive out voters who agree with us.” 

In school shooting history, attackers have used magazines holding 10 or as 
many as 75 rounds, believed to compensate for lack of accuracy and maximize 
the chance to harm. 

“I am humbled by the sacrifice of all these lives, the violence, and mayhem 
and hatred that have become commonplace in our country” said Joan Perkell, 
a North Shore Towers resident who supports gun control. 

Justin Connor, a field representative for Rep. Tom Suozzi (D-Suffolk, Nassau, 
Queens) at the event, presented North Shore Towers with an American flag in 
honor of school gun violence victims. 

Despite the recent string of school shootings, including last Friday’s at 
Palmdale High School in California, gun rights advocates believe that gun control 
laws give too much power to the government, resulting in potential tyranny, a 
concern of the Founding Fathers. 

But some in the private sector have taken action without any new law. In  
February, for example, Dick’s Sporting Goods Chairman and CEO Edward Stack 
— son of the chain’s founder, Dick Stack — announced that his stores would  
refrain from selling handguns to anyone under 21, and that all AR-15 rifles and 
high-capacity magazines will no longer be sold at the store. 

“I’m not saying take guns away from everyone,” said Councilman Barry 
Grodenchik (D-Oakland Gardens), who emphasized that law-abiding citizens 
should be able to exercise their Second Amendment rights responsibly. 

Borough President Melinda Katz 
sang the national anthem last 
Sunday at North Shore Towers. 



 

 

 

New York City Department of Transportation 

Traffic Rules Title 34 §4-08 (m) (1) 

Wrong Way Parking Prohibited.  

Except where angle parking is authorized, every ve-
hicle stopped, standing, or parked partly upon a 
roadway shall be so stopped, standing or parked 
parallel to the curb or edge of the roadway.  

On a one-way roadway such vehicle shall be facing 
in the direction of authorized traffic movement; on a 
two-way roadway such vehicle shall be facing in the 
direction of authorized traffic  movement on that 
portion of the roadway on which the vehicle rests.  

Stopping, Standing and Parking 

If there is more than one sign posted for the same 
area, the more restrictive one is the one in effect. If a 
sign is missing on a block, the remaining posted regu-
lations are the ones that are in effect. Please check 
the entire block and read all signs carefully before 
you park. 

All of New York City is a designated Tow Away Zone 
under the State's Vehicle and Traffic Law. This means 
that any vehicle parked or operated illegally, or with 
missing or expired registration or inspection stickers, 
may be towed.  



  City Council considers resident-only parking 
Queens leaders express mixed opinions toward proposed permits  

Qchron.com., Thursday, May 3, 2018              By: Ariana Ortiz 

 

A bill that would implement a citywide residential parking system is being met with some optimism, and a 
lot of questions. 

The bill, introduced in the City Council on April 25 and whose prime sponsor is Councilman Ydanis Rodri-
guez (D-Manhattan), chairman of the Transportation Committee, would reserve up to 80 percent of street 
parking at certain times for residents of a community. Councilman Jimmy Van Bramer (D-Sunnyside) is also 
a sponsor of the legislation. 

“I have long been a supporter of residential parking permits and I am proud to co-sponsor this new legis-
lation,” Van Bramer said in a prepared statement. “Prioritizing parking for people who use this neighbor-
hood as a parking lot on their commute to Manhattan over parking for residents is ridiculous. People who 
live here shouldn’t have to park blocks away from their homes or spend an hour looking for a spot because 
spaces are occupied by people who have no connection to this neighborhood.” 

Residents would pay fees for the parking permits, though the bill does not say how much those would be. 
Mayor de Blasio said the idea is “worth studying,” though he is unsure if it would garner the needed ap-

proval from the state Legislature. The city tried to implement a similar program in Brooklyn near the Barclays 
Center years ago, but Albany lawmakers did not pass the needed legislation. A separate Council bill 
would implement the system in northern Manhattan. 

“So, I grew up with it since — born here, but a lot of my upbringing was in Cambridge, Mass. that had 
them, and I could give you the case for them, but I also have to caution — this is the most complex envi-
ronment for traffic anywhere,” de Blasio said during an unrelated press conference. “But we’ll look at the 
proposed legislation. We’ll give it serious consideration.” 

Some Queens community leaders are expressing a similar level of caution toward the bill. 
“Honestly, I mean I understand they do this on private roads in Kew Gardens, I see it, but I don’t see how 

it’d be possible when you have multiple dwelling units,” Community Board 9 Transportation Committee 
Chairman Kenichi Wilson said. “I think it would be the same thing, people would still be fighting for a park-
ing space.” 

John Corlett, chairman of AAA’s New York Legislative Committee, said “we’re not really sure” if the bill is 
the solution to parking in New York City. 

“I think the view from Albany is they cast a wary eye on these things. Restricting the ability of nonresi-
dents to park is a concern for many state legislators,” Corlett said. “Generally, we think the streets belong 
to the public as a whole, not residents in particular.” 

Peter Beadle, co-chairman of Transportation Alternative’s Queens Committee and a member of Com-
munity Board 6, expressed concerns that the bill, if passed, would encourage people to keep their cars in-
stead of moving them to different modes of transportation. 

“It doesn’t seem to be another tool to move us to a more rational way of structuring our traffic,” he add-
ed. “It seems to be an appeasement to people who are unhappy with the status quo, but doesn’t really 
do anything to solve the problem that there are too many cars on the street. We need to make sure peo-
ple have other ways to get around, and I’m not sure this gets you there.” 

He did say, though, that he’s “not necessarily against it. 
“Some neighborhoods will need it, especially those near public transit. Overall my concern is, this doesn’t 

advance the issue of making traffic better.” 
Community Board 5 District Manager Gary Giordano says he needs more specifics on the bill. 
“My first question would be, what would people who currently have two or three cars do with their vehi-

cles?” he said. “If each of us who have our own homes were granted the space in front of our home, what 
would happen to all the extra vehicles?” 

Community Board 13 Chairman Clive Williams is unequivocally in support of the bill. 
“As the bill is, I support it,” he said. “The problem is with the state Legislature, it’s in trouble ... The state is 

the fly in the ointment, the unknown in this. Hopefully community boards can bring a perspective that 
might influence the state Legislature.” 
“I know it’s not a bad idea,” Williams said, citing the success of similar systems in cities like Portland. 



 

Harleen Maggo already had gotten herself and others out of 
the family’s burning house late Saturday night, when,  
according to published reports, she heard her trapped  
grandparents calling for help. 

The 32-year-old mother of two ran back into the wood frame 
house at 93-20 211 St. in Queens Village. Firefighters would pull 
Maggo, Pyara Kainth, 87, and Ragvir Kaur-Kainth, 82, from the 
inferno. All three would be pronounced dead at area  
hospitals. 

Police said eight others, including two boys, ages 18 months 
and 6 years, and an 8-year-old girl, were injured in the blaze, 
with three, including the little girl, still in critical condition  
Tuesday. 

The three children are at Nassau University Medical Center in 
East Meadow, LI. While their injuries have not been made  
public, the hospital does have one of the few burn units in the 
region. Multiple published reports state that Maggo’s two  
children are expected to survive, but do not yet know that their mother is dead. 

Others who were hurt were taken to Jamaica Hospital Medical Center, Long Island Jewish Medical  
Center and NYC Health + Hospitals/Queens. 

The cause of the blaze remains under investigation by the New York City Fire Marshal’s Office. 
According to the FDNY, the first call came in at 11:52 p.m., with the first unit arriving at the house in under 

four minutes. 
The fire went to three alarms with 33 units and more than 140 firefighters responding. It caused damage 

to both neighboring houses. 
It also took place five days after the first anniversary of a fatal blaze at 112-16 208 St. in Queens Village 

that killed Destiny Dones, 20, Jada Foxworth and Melody Edwards, both 16, Maurice Rayshawn Matthews, 
10, and Chayce Lipford, 2. 

Published reports said many family members had gathered in town for a coming wedding. 
“She didn’t work; she stayed at home and cared for her grandparents,” neighbor Doreen Ramauth told 

the Chronicle. She said Maggo’s family, either immediate or extended, has lived on the street for most of 
the 32 years she has been in the neighborhood. 

“They’re good neighbors,” she said. “When I’m going out to my car in the morning, they’re the first  
people to say hello. ... We look out for each other in this neighborhood. If someone is sick for a long time, 
you can understand their passing. It’s hard when it’s someone so young.” 

Officers from the NYPD’s 105th Precinct were still on-site as of Monday morning, with Maggo’s home and 
the most seriously damaged neighboring house still sealed off with crime scene tape. Mattresses, clothes, 
furniture and other personal belongings still were strewn in the yard and on both sides of the house on  
Monday morning. 

Maggo’s Facebook page belonged to a proud wife and mother, with colorful photos of her husband, 
daughter and son on festive occasions or just seemingly because. 
There is a Feb. 1 posting marking the couple’s anniversary; numerous ones of a young girl, her little brother 
or both; the children in summer play clothes this past July 4th; and the entire family bundled up in front of 
the Rockefeller Center Christmas tree this past December. 

Three dead, eight hurt in Queens Village fire 
Three still critical at area hospitals; cause remains under investigation  

Qchron.com., Thursday, May 3, 2018                By: Michael Gannon 

PHOTO BY MICHAEL GANNON 
Fire marshals are still investigating the cause of 
Saturday night’s blaze in Queens Village that 
killed a young mother and her grandparents. The 
FDNY said the cause of the fire remains under  
investigation. 

Be sure to check out the fire safety educational tips  
provided by the FDNY on their website at nyc.gov/fdny. 



June 2018 Civic Meetings 

Monday, June 4, 2018 — Spring-Jam Civic Association 
Jamaica Chamber of Commerce, 157-11 Rockaway Boulevard, Springfield Gardens 11434 

Tuesday, June 5, 2018 — Rocky Hill Civic Association 
PS 18, 86-35 235 Court, Queens Village, NY 11427 

Tuesday, June 5, 2018 — Wayanda Civic Association 
Hollis Avenue Congregational Church, 211-04 Hollis Avenue, Queens Village 

Wednesday, June 6, 2018 — North Bellerose Civic Association 
MS 172, 81-14 257 Street, Glen Oaks, NY 11004 

Thursday, June 7, 2018 — Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association 
Holy Trinity Church, 246-55 87 Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 
Thursday, June 7, 2018 — Federated Blocks of Laurelton 

Theta Chi Chapter, 219-03 Merrick Boulevard, Laurelton, NY 11413 
Thursday, June 7, 2018 — Spring– Gar Civic Association 

Herbert Birch School, 145-02 Farmers Boulevard, Springfield Gardens, NY 11434 
Thursday, June 7, 2018 — Springfield/ Rosedale Community Action Association  
St. Peter’s Lutheran Church, 244-10 147 Avenue, Springfield Gardens, NY 11413 

Monday, June 11, 2018 — Creedmoor Civic Association 
Living Hope Christian Church, 240-20 Braddock Avenue, Bellerose , NY 11426 

Wednesday, June 13, 2018 — Lost Community Civic Association 
MS 172, 81-14 257 Street, Glen Oaks, NY 11004 

Thursday, June 14, 2018 — Cambria Heights Civic Association 
Community Bridge Home, 120-50 Springfield Boulevard Cambria Heights, NY 11411 

Thursday, June 14, 2018 — Queens Colony Civic Association 
Holy Trinity Church, 246-55 87 Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 

Tuesday, June 19, 2018 — Queens Village Civic Association 
Our Lady of Lourdes, 92-96 220 Street, Queens Village, NY 11428 

Tuesday, June 19, 2018 — Meadowmere/ Hook Creek 
37 West Avenue, Lawrence, NY 11559 

Thursday. June 21, 2018 — Bellerose/ Hillside Civic Association 
Cross Island Y, 238-10 Hillside Avenue, Bellerose, NY 11426 

Tuesday, June 26, 2018 — Rosedale Civic Association 
Throop Memorial Presbyterian Church, 140-17 243 Street, Rosedale, NY 11427 

Wednesday, June 27, 2018 — 105 Precinct Community Council 
105 Precinct, 92-08 222 Street, Queens Village 11428 

Periodically — Royal Ranch Civic Association 
Glen Oaks Volunteer Ambulance Corp., 257-02 Union Turnpike, Glen Oaks, NY 11004 
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NATIONAL GRID NEEDS TO INSTALL SHUT OFF VALVES 

In the next few weeks, National Grid workers will be in your neighborhood to install devices on their natural 
gas system to allow first responders to quickly turn off gas service in the event of an emergency. 

This work will be done at no charge to you. 

In order to complete this work, National Grid will need access to the gas meter and service valve in your 
home as well as your gas appliances, including a clear space of at least four square feet near the meter. It 
will take between two to four hours to complete. Before they leave, National Grid will turn your gas service 
back on and relight your appliances. 

The New York City Fire Department  and Department of Buildings has mandated National Grid to make 
these service upgrades . If you do not allow access, they will be forced to interrupt gas 
service to your residence. 

National Grid's first priority is the delivery of safe, reliable natural gas to you. 

They would appreciate your cooperation.  


